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LOS ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT

MICHEL MOORE P.O. Box 30158
Chief of Police Los Angeles, CA 90030
Telephone: (213) 482-6310
TDD: (310)482-6419
Ref #: 6.2
ERIC GARCETTI
Mayor
January 26, 2022

Estineh Mailian, Interim Chief Zoning Administrator
Office of Zoning Administration

City of Los Angeles

200 North Spring Street, 7% Floor

Los Angeles, California 90012

Dear Ms. Mailian:

The Los Angeles Police Department, Pacific Area Vice Unit, has reviewed the proposed plan for Case
No. ZA-96-0405-(PAB) (PA1), for the development known as Whole Foods Market, located at 11666
National Blvd., Los Angeles, CA 90064. The applicant currently holds a Type 20 ABC license (off
sale beer and wine), as well as a Type 86 (instructional tasting license). The applicant is requesting to
allow the for a Type 21 ABC license (off sale general liquor license) and ancillary instructional
tastings. The applicant also requests to modify the hours of operation and delivery. The applicant
currently operates from 7 A.M. to 10 P.M., daily, with deliveries from 7 A.M. to 8 P.M., Monday
through Friday, and 10 A.M. to 4 P.M., Saturday and Sunday. The applicant requests to operate from 6
AM. to 12 AM,, daily, with loading and delivery hours from 7 A.M. to 9 P.M., daily.

The applicant has a history of responsible business practices related to its ABC licensing. It is the
opinion of the Los Angeles Police Department that the changes the applicant is seeking would not have
a negative impact on the surrounding community safety or burden on law enforcement.

The Los Angeles Police Department is not opposed to the conditional changes asked for by the
applicant. However, this location is seeking several major modifications and the Los Angeles Police
Department would ask that the following minimum conditions be placed on the establishment:

1. Video surveillance system installed and maintained by the applicant and accessible to the
Department for criminal investigations.

2. All employees charged with the dispensing and/or service of alcoholic beverages attend the
Department STAR training.
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3. Maintain good standing with no ABC related violations for a period of two years before being
allowed to apply for a modification or upgrade of their permit.

4. No signs shall be permitted which are visible from the outside which advertise the availability
of alcohol consumption on the premises.

If further information is needed, please contact Sergeant IT Michael Fox, Pacific Area Vice Officer-in-
Charge, at (310) 482-6418.

Respectfully,

MICHEL MOQRE
Chief of Police

STEVEN EMBRICH, Captain
Area Commanding Officer
Pacific Area Community Police Station



